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Minutes of the 19th Annual General Meeting

held at the Legion Club,  Sydney on October 5  1996, 6.45 pm

The President, Mr Hank Sato opened the meeting, and then passed the Chair to Neville Smythe.

1. Minutes of the 18th AGM 

The minutes had been distributed previously. Accepted
2. President’s report
The President , Hank Sato, presented a report on the year’s activities. Of particular note are the invitations received to participate in international tournaments and events. It was unfortunate that we had to decline an invitation to send a team to the Pairs Tournament in Japan for lack of a female player; then next pairs Tournament is due to be held in July or August 1997. We shall be sending a family team to the Asia and Pacific Go Congress, also in Japan; this is a friendly event for a child player under 12 to be accompanied by a Go playing parent. Sydney has also received an invitation to send a team to compete in a friendly match to celebrate the formation of a Sister Cities pact with Nagoya. We are currently examining a proposal to send a player to japan for 2 to 3 months for Go training. In the coming year we are lokking forward to visits by Japanese professional players, including two women professional playersled by Honda Sachiko 6 dan,. and also a major visitt bu a large numbert of amateurs from Japan led by Kawamura 9 dan and two other professional players from the Osaka Nihon Ki-in, who will be visiting Sydney and Melbourne. Our good friend Konagai-sensei, who has visited Australia a number of times to teach us Go, is expected back here on his honeymoon this year! Accepted
3. Secretary’s report
Correspondence: Newsletters from the American Go Association, the New Zealand Go Association and the French Go Association continue to be received, as well as periodic communications with the Nihon Ki-in. We received an invitation to an amateur tournament in Thailand, where Go has suddenly blossomed, though unfortunately we were not able to send a representative. Brad Melki continues discussion with Hane-san, on the formation of a Japan-Australia Go society.

The report was accepted.

4. Report from Vice-President Yangil Jin.

Yangil reported that our bid for funds fdrom the Australia-Korea Foundation was successfull, with a grant of $3000 to support two young players to go to Seoul for training at a Baduk School which trains professionals.
5. Treasurer’s report
The balance sheet prepared by Patrick Culshaw was presented, showing a small current surplus of about $300-400 (attached). The report was accepted.

6. IGF Director’s report
Brad Melki has been appointed the IGF Director for Oceania by New Zealand. With this appointment Oceania has continuity in its representation on the International Go Federation board, and in fact with the retirement of a European Director, Brad will be one of the senior directors.

Brad Melki could not attend, however a report was presented on his behalf by Patrick Culshaw. Brad has been particularly busy with negotiations for the Kawamura visit, the junior Asia and Pacific Go Congress and also in talks with NEC Australia. NEC are helping with funding the Kawamura tour; we are hopeful that NEC (whose Managing Director is evidently a very keen Go player) will sponsor a major tournament next year in Melbourne, which should be announced at the reception for the Kawamura group in Melbourne.

A vote of thanks to Brad for his efforts was passed with acclamation

7. Editor’s report

Peter Johnston presented his apologies that it was not possible to produce a newsletter this year, due to his change of employment. Paul Clay has been approached and is willing to take up the Editorship again.
8. Ratification of change to Credit Points rules

The change proposed requiring Australian citizenship for eligibility for Credit Points (detailed in the agenda) was carried. The complete rules as amended are attached.

9. Canadian Byo-yomi
The Secretary announced that we have received a request from the Nihon Ki-in that we try the Canadian byo-yomi system; this system will be in effect at the next WAGC as a trial. Francis Roads (visiting Australia and a long-standing member of the Brithish Go Association) informed the meeting that the system had been in use in European tournaments for a couple of years and been found very satisfactory as it largely solved the problem of finding time-keepers. Special clocks designed for use with the system are available but are not considered necessary.

On the matter of clocks, Hanl Sato announced that the Nohon Ki-in has presented the AGA with a gift of 8 Go/Chess clocks. It was decided that these clocks should be held by the club staging the National Championships each year.

10 Incorporation
The benefits and costs of incoprporation of the AGA were discussed. It was suggested that it may be easier to attract sponsorship if we were incorporated; and the risks of public liability was raised. The costs hoever were not clear, and the rules for incorporation or for registration as a friendly and charitable society may vary from State to State. Patrick Culshaw and Devon Vbailey were asked to investigate further.

11. Electronic Go
The Secretary announced that the Nihon Ki-in has entered the world wide web arena, with a Go server at 

http://www01.tjsys.co.jp/WWGo/.

Members should also be aware of the AGA Go page at  http://www.adfa.oz.au/~dle/

Members with email are requested to send their electronic address to the Sectretary.

12. Venue for next AGM and Open Championships
The 1997 Tournament will be held in melbourne; Brian Taylor was appointed Tournament Director.

7. Election of Office Bearers 

The following Office bearers were elected:


President: Hank Sato


Vice-President: Yangil Jin


Secretary: Neville Smythe


Treasurer: Patrick Culshaw


Membership Registrar: Devon Bailey


Committee Members: Jim Bates, Bill Purse


Editor: Paul Clay


IGF Director: Brad Melki


Tournament Director: Brian Taylor


Liason officers — 
with Korean Go Association (Hankuk Kiwon) : Yangil Jin





with Chinese Go Associations (PRC and ROC): Albert Jiang

13. Other Business
The possibility of the manufacture and sale of AGA badges raised (badges were designed and made some years ago but have been out of stock). Neville Smythe will look into this

Francis Roads extended an invitation to anyone visiting Britain to come to the Isle of Man tournament in the third week of August next year. He also invited everyone to become members of the BGA, and informed the meeting of some of the coming European tournaments.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm

